
	

	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
 
	
	
	
	
	
			
		
	
	
	
	
	
	
	 	 JOURNAL OF MANLY YACHT CLUB 

PO Box 22 Manly NSW 1655   Tel: 02 9977 4949     
Fax: 02 99773573  Email: info@myc.org.au   

Web: www.myc.org.au 

Like	us	on	Facebook,	share	experiences		and	
help	promote	club	events	like	Women's	

Challenge	+	Mini	Regatta.	
www.facebook.com/ManlyYachtClub	

	

JULY	2016	

MYC	AGM	SATURDAY	25	JUNE	2016	 	
	Yet	another	AGM	and	the	club	formalities	were	
taken	care	of	with	a	minimum	of	fuss.	Our	hard	
working	Rear	Commodore,	Maz,	was	recognised	
for	her	dedication	and	industry,	as	she	was	
made	a	Life	Member.	Congratulations	and	well	
done.	
	

A	very	tasty	meal	was	served	and	the	
scrumptious	deserts	were	provided	by	Jan,	
Leanne,	Pam	and	Maz.	Thank	you	ladies.	
	

The	entertainment	for	the	evening	consisted	of	
a	Trivia	Quiz!	President	Cary	was	in	his	element	
presenting	a	rather	tricky	set	of	questions,	
which	kept	everyone	amused.		Who	new	that	on	
average	you	laugh	15	times	a	day.		I	must	have	
overdosed.	
	

Another	item	of	note	was	Lynette's	talk	and	
presentation	of	a	very	atmospheric	painting,	
which	she	has	donated	to	Sailability	and	is	being	
raffled	to	raise	funds.		I	thought	someone	had	
brought	along	one	of	JMW	Turner's	'Fantastic	
Puzzles'.	Very	atmospheric.	
	

Please	consider	coming	along	next	year.	You	
might	break	my	laughing	record.	
	

Colin	Cameron.	

WELCOME	NEW	MEMBER	
ADULT	MEMBERSHIP	-	Andy	Padgett	

Thank	you	for	honouring	me	
with	Life	Membership	of	
this	wonderful	club...Ed	

	 	

	 	
The	AGM	Report	is	available	here	
http://www.myc.org.au/forms/1516/AGM%20report%202015-2016.pdf	
For	Financials,	please	contact	Treasurer,	Lisa	–	treasurer@myc.org.au	
	



	

	

The	call	went	out	on	the	6th	July	to	come	join	the	Working	Bee	at	
the	Club.	A	few	simple	tasks	to	do…	
	

ü Sanding	down	and	cleaning	inside	timber	work	as	
required:	

o skirting	boards,		
o window		sills	,		
o door	jambs	etc	

ü Painting	the	areas	worked	on	incl.	spot	touch	ups	on	the	
ceiling	

ü Cleaning	the	chairs	out	on	the	deck	
ü Bring	drop	sheet,	orbital	sander,	sanding	block,	your	

favorite	small	paintbrush;	the	more	the	better.	
THANK	YOU	ONE	AND	ALL	WHO	TURNED	UP	

The	place	looks	a	treat	
	

A	SPECIAL	THANK	YOU	TO	TREASURER	LISA		
FOR	PROVIDING	A	DELICIOUS	MORNING	TEA	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	 	

WORKING	BEE		
SATURDAY	9	JULY	2016	

PRESIDENT’S	REPORT	
It	may	be	a	quite	winter	season	but	there	is	quite	a	bit	
of	action	going	on...	
	

During	winter	we	are	able	to	catch	up	on	a	number	of	
maintenance	items	in	and	around	the	club.	The	big	
things	include	the	replacement	of	the	hall	carpet	(a	
vinyl	wood-style	plank	product	has	been	chosen)	and	a	
number	of	little	things	like	touching	up	the	paintwork.	
	

We	are	a	volunteer	club	and	I	was	impressed	by	the	
energy	with	which	some	members	approached	the	
recent	working	bee.		The	chairs	were	scrubbed,	trims	
were	patched,	sanded	and	painted,	air	conditioners	
were	cleaned,	signage	fixed,	smudged	surfaces	
cleaned.		My	thanks	to	all	involved	(and	a	special	
thanks	to	Lisa	Callaghan	for	arranging	the	yummy	food	
to	keep	us	going	and	her	level	of	gumption	in	cleaning	
the	chairs).	
	

A	lot	of	this	action	is	for	the	benefit	of	members	and	
an	important	part	of	improving	our	appeal	to	those	
who	hall	our	venue.		This	revenue	represents	one	of	
the	largest	forms	of	income	to	the	club	and	means	we	
can	afford	to	run	our	club,	expand	our	sailing	activities	
and	keep	our	membership	fees	as	low	as	they	are.	
	

As	I	have	mentioned	in	earlier	columns,	the	Board	is	
preparing	an	asset	maintenance	plan	so	we	can	budget	
sufficient	funds	to	maintain	and	replace	items	in	an	
orderly	fashion.	This	task	is	being	led	by	Phil	Dressler,	
and	while	still	in	draft	form,	he	has	identified	the	need	
for	a	budget	of	approximately	$40,000	per	year.		This	
plan	should	stop	any	lumpy	expenditure	surprises	and	
let	the	financial	management	of	the	club	become	more	
rhythmic.	
	

We	are	a	volunteer	club	and	there	are	many	ways	we	
can	each	contribute.		If	you	are	unsure	of	how	your	
range	of	skills	may	be	deployed,	have	a	chat	to	anyone	
on	the	Board,	or	Barry	Miflin,	our	Club	Manager.		There	
are	openings	on	the	Board,	it's	sub-committees,	the	
Sailing	Committee,	the	Race	Committees,	behind	the	
bar,	in	each	of	the	racing	divisions,	our	events,	
Sailability,	and	of	course	future	working	bees.	
	

Enjoy	the	winter	sailing.		Enjoy	the	camaraderie	of	
volunteering.	
	

Cary	Budd	-	MYC	President	
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WE	NEED	MORE	EQUIPMENT	AUDITORS	
CAN	YOU	HELP?	

	

A	training	course	for	Auditors	has	been	organised	for:	
		

Saturday	27th	August	
at	the	Royal	Sydney	Yacht	Squadron	

starting	at	9am	until	1pm	
	

	The	course	is	free	and	registration	online	can	be	
done	through	the	Australian	Sailing	website	…	
http://www.sailing.org.au/upcoming-officials-courses/	
	

Early	registration	should	guarantee	a	slot.	
	

Street	parking	for	those	driving	should	be	available	as	
Club	parking	is	reserved	for	RSYS	members	only.		
	

Drinks	and	food,	if	required,	will	be	available	at	the	
Club.	
Further	information	if	required	can	be	obtained	from	
the	Australian	Sailing.	
	

	 Bill	Spence	MYC	Chief	Auditor	

è STATE	AND	NATIONAL	RACE	OFFICER	
at	Royal	Prince	Alfred	Yacht	Club,	Saturday,	6	August	to	Sunday,	7	
August	(2days)		

è CLUB	RACE	OFFICER	AND	CLUB	JUDGE		
	 at	Manly	16ft	Skill	Sailing	Club,	Saturday,	20	August	

è CLUB	RACE	OFFICER	
	 	Gosford	Sailing	Club,	Saturday,	20	August	

è CLUB	RACE	OFFICER		
	 at	Manly	Yacht	Club,	Sunday,	28	August	

è NSW	EQUIPMENT	AUDITORS	SEMINAR	
	 at	Royal	Sydney	Yacht	Squadron,	Saturday,	27	August	

è STATE	AND	NATIONAL	JUDGE	
at	Royal	Prince	Alfred	Yacht	Club,	Saturday,	17	September	to	Sunday,	
18	September	(2	days)	

è CLUB	JUDGE	
	 at	Royal	Sydney	Yacht	Squadron,	Wednesday,	26	October	
	 See	http://www.sailing.org.au/upcoming-officials-courses/	for	details.	

è  
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TRAINING	DATES	REMINDERS	

SENIOR	FIRST	AID	
FULL	COURSE	OR	REFRESHER	

	

DATE:		 SATURDAY,	16	JULY	2016		
TIME:		 9:00	to	18:00	(8hrs)	
PLACE:	 MANLY	YACHT	CLUB	
COST:	 $115.00	pp		(includes	access	to	online	
	 workbook	and	up	to	date	First	Aid	Manual)	
	

TRAINER:	Tony	Tier	
	
The	full	course	is	for	those	who	do	not	hold	a	current	
first	aid	certificate.		For	the	full	course	an	online	
workbook	needs	to	be	completed	before	the	course.	
	

The	pre-course	online	workbook	does	not	need	to	be	
completed	for	those	that	hold	a	current	first	aid	
certificate	and	treat	this	as	a	refresher.	
	

All	participants	will	receive	a	certificate	at	the	end	of	
the	course,	which	is	valid	for	3	years.	
	

Course	participant	have	to	be	14	or	older.	
	

RSVP:	training@myc.org.au	-	ASAP	
	

FOOTNOTE:	For	those	of	you	who	do	not	know	where	
the	Club’s	First	Aid	Kit	or	Defibrillator	are	located…	
foot	of	stairs;	next	to	boat	equipment	room;	opposite	
sailing	office.		The	first	aid	course	will	teach	you	how	to	
use	a	defibrillator.	

COURSES	OFFERED	IN	AUGUST	
to	OCTOBER	IN	NSW	

BECOME	A	CLUB	RACE	OFFICER	-	YOUR	CLUB	NEEDS	
YOU	

Club	Race	Officer	course	on	Sunday	28	August	at	MYC	clubhouse	
	

With	the	very	successful	growth	of	both	our	Juniors	fleet	and	our	
Lasers	fleet,	plus	our	continuing	strong	yacht	fleet,	we	need	more	
members	to	become	Club	Race	Officers.		We	need	more	qualified	
race	officers	to	ensure	that	we	have	well	run	races	and	regattas	for	
all	our	participant	sailors.	
	

To	obtain	a	Club	Race	Officer	qualification	you	simply	attend	a	free	
half-	day	course	run	by	Australian	Sailing,	after	which	MYC	supports	
your	application	to	AS.		You	will	need	to	be	an	adult	member	of	MYC	
and	hence	an	AS	member.	
	

I	have	arranged	with	AS	for	a	Club	Race	Officer	course	to	be	run	on	
Sunday	28	August	at	the	MYC	clubhouse.		Start	time	is	9am	and	it	
will	finish	around	1.30pm.		AS	has	arranged	for	a	National	Race	
Officer	from	MHYC	to	come	along	and	do	the	presentation.		It	will	be	
a	great	learning	exercise	and	a	worthwhile	base	for	progressing	your	
competence	to	run	our	various	races.	
	

To	apply	for	this	course,	you	can	either	apply:	
• through	the	AS	website	and	go	to	MyCentre,	or	
• use	this	

link:http://www.yachtingaustralia.com.au/Entry/?EID=77651	
	

We	would	like	a	mix	of	members	across	all	of:		our	parents	of	Juniors	
sailors,	our	Lasers	sailors	and	our	yacht	sailors.	For	the	course	to	be	
a	success	we	would	need	a	minimum	of	6	and	perhaps	maximum	of	
20	attendees.	
	

Once	you	have	applied	for	the	course,	would	you	please	let	Greg	
and	me	know	by	email	to	commodore@myc.org.au	and	
pro@myc.org.au	
	

Good	sailing	everyone.	
	 	 	 Peter	Bennell	-	PRO	
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NEW	FUEL	STORAGE	CABINET	
	

Mysterious,	yellow	mini	monolith	appears	on	MYC	deck,	
near	the	'Robbie	R'	davits.		No.		Extraterrestrials	were	not	
involved	and	we	can	rule	out	the	involvement	of	any	
interstellar	travellers.			
	

After	an	eternity	of	careful	consideration	our	new	fuel	
storage	locker	has	been	installed.	Please	take	care	with	its	
use	and	always	keep	it	locked.	

On	a	slightly	darker	note	I	did	spot	a	larger	monolithic	
structure,	the	other	morning,	standing	like	a	rather	
sinister	sentinel	in	the	morning	aurora.		Perhaps	there	is	a	
link,	but	only	in	my	fascination	of	2001	A	Space	Odyssey.		
	

Please	no	unauthorised	rocket	fuel		
in	the	yellow	cabinet.	
	

	 Colin	Cameron	–	Club	Captain	

	

	

	

Seen	on	the	beach	at	Ocean	World	–	on	Thursday	7	July…	
	

Coincidently	the	same	day	that	Pensive	sailed	North	…	
Safe	sailing	Pam	and	Bruce…	this	newsletter	editor	wants	
to	know	that	you	made	it	ok!	

Left:	Day	of	departure	

Right:	Day	of	
newsletter	preparation	

NEW	SEASON	SAILING	CALENDAR	
IT’S	ONLINE	

www.myc.org.au	
	

If	you	are	wise,	you	will	also	check	the	calendar	and	organise	
with	your	crew,	which	dates	you	will	volunteer	for	the	race	
committee,	either	on	the	deck	on	a	Friday	Twilight,	or	on	a	
Sunday	on	the	committee	boats.	Let	our	new	duty	roster	co-
ordinator,	Shane,	dutyroster@myc.org.au,	know	what	days	
suit	you	best.		If	not,	after	reading	the	new	handbook,	you	
will	find	that	you	will	be	allocated	a	day,	and	heavy	penalties	
apply	to	your	series	score	should	you	shirk	your	“duty”.	

WE	NEED	YOU!	
	

Winter	Racing	is	nearly	over	and	it’s	
time	to	do	all	those	boat	maintenance	
things	to	get	you	ready	for	the	
summer	sailing	season;	get	your	crews	
lined	up;	make	sure	the	boat	is	ready	
for	inspection	and	your	crew	are	all	
signed	up	members	of	Australian	
Sailing.	
	 DUTY	ROSTER	
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BELLA:	FOR	SALE	
RACING	YACHT	–	8m	SWARBRICK	
CURRENT	MYC	CLUB	CHAMPION	

	

Cat	7	ready	to	race,	ideal	for	inshore	and	twilight	racing.	
ü Asymmetrical	Spinnaker	with	retractable	

bowsprit.	
ü Sail	inventory		

o one	main	
o two	headsails		
o 4	spinnakers.	

ü Headsail	furler,		
ü Lewmar	self-tailing	winches,		
ü Harken	blocks,		
ü Spinlock	jammers,		
ü Raymarine	instruments		
ü 	Tohatsu	outboard.	

	

Anti-fouled	July	2016.	
	

$17,000	o.n.o.	
	

Contact	Scott	McCarthy	
0416	275	831	

Responsible	Service	of	Alcohol	(RSA)	
Half	Day	Training	Course	

	

It's	 that	 time	 when	 instead	 of	 asking	 "what	 can	 my	 club	 do	 for	
me?"…	ask	"what	can	I	do	for	my	club?"	
	

The	 answer	 is	 simple	 and	 fun	 -	 register	 for	 the	 upcoming	 RSA	Half	
Day	Training	course	so	that	you	are	in	a	position	to	volunteer	to	help	
run	the	Bar	after	Sunday	afternoon	races	
	

WHEN:	Saturday	morning	23rd	July	2016	
WHERE:	Manly	Yacht	Club	
WHAT	TIME:	9.00am	to	12	noon	
HOW	MUCH:	$70	for	members		$140	for	non	members	
	

By	 registering	 as	 a	member	 you	 undertake	 to	 help	 out	 on	 the	 Bar	
once	or	twice	over	the	sailing	season.	
	

Note	if	you	completed	the	old	RSA	course	in	2010	your	licence	has	
expired	so	please	consider	enrolling	on	the	course.	
	

Also	note	that	if	you	want	to	receive	RSA	accreditation	but	cannot	
make	it	to	the	course	on	the	23rd	July	still	register	and	you	get	the	
discounted	rate	and	can	attend	a	future	open	course.	
	

I	hope	folk	out	there	will	enrol	on	the	course	to	be	conducted	by	Ian	
Wrigley	as	we	need	accredited	volunteers	help	to	run	the	Bar	which	
is	a	significant	social	activity	within	the	Club.		
	

NO	BAR	STAFF	–	NO	BAR	OPEN!	
	

Please	register	with	me	manager@myc.org.au	ASAP	and	down	the	
track	an	invoice	will	be	generated	for	you.	
	

Thanks	
	

	 Barry	Miflin	-	Manager	MYC	

	

www.myc.org.au

2 0 1 6 - 2 0 1 7

M A N LY YACH T  C L U B  

H A N D B O O K  &  S A I L I N G  P R O G R A M

SNEAK	PREVIEW	OF	THE	NEW	HANDBOOK	

	

Commodore	Greg	has	been	hard	at	work	updating	
the	new	season	handbook	–	a	gripping	read	as	
always	but	I	recommend	you	do,	lest	you	get	caught	
short	on	the	finish	line	…	that’s	all	I’m	saying	…	
	

You	may	remember	the	brilliant	twilight	images	our	
own	Margo	took	–	it	really	is	a	stunning	cover.	
	

We	are	looking	for	some	help	in	the	latter	part	of	
the	first	week	in	August	to	put	the	handbooks	into	
envelopes	for	distribution	to	the	members.		If	you	
can	help,	please	email	manager@myc.org.au.	
	

PLEASE	NOTE	:	handbooks	will	only	be	distributed	to	
financial	members,	so	if		you	have	not	received	your	
renewal	invoice	or	have	mislaid	it,	contact	
bookkeeper@myc.org.au		to	have	it	resent.	



	

	

	 SAILABILITY	NEWS	

INFLATABLE	LIFE	JACKETS	
	

Denis	and	Eli	went	down	to	Manly	Yacht	Club	to	check	the	
Inflatable	Life	Jackets,	as	is	required	by	Safety	Regulations.	
		

When	we	looked	in	the	storage	bag	for	the	Inflatable	Jackets,	
we	discovered	that	one	had	been	put	away	fully	inflated.		
	

This	means	that	the	person	had	inflated	it	either	by	getting	it	
wet,	or	by	pulling	the	safety	lever.	
	

Either	way,	it	should	have	been	reported	to	the Maintenance	
Officer	that	a	new	cylinder	was	required.		
	

If	any	damage	to	any	equipment	is	noticed,	please	make	sure	it	
is	reported,	so	that	the	item	can	be	repaired	before	the	
following	sailing	day.		This	also	refers	to	any	boat,	or	its	
equipment,	the	hoists,	or	the	trolleys.		
	

If	anything	needs	fixing,	please	report	it	when	it	happens,	so	
that	repairs	can	be	made.	
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All	of	our	Volunteers,	Manly	Yacht	Club	members	and	their	families	are	
invited	to	a	free	evening	at	Warriewood	Cinemas	to	thank	us	all	for	our	
fantastic	contribution	to	our	communities.	
	

This	year,	the	film	shown	is	a	wonderful	movie	suitable	for	all	ages:	
	

	Independence	Day:	Resurgence		
	
We	are	invited	to	sit	in	the	Grand	Theatre,	and	it	is	all	free.	
	

The	date	is	Monday,	18th		July,	at	7.00	p.m.		
	

If	you	can	make	it,	please	call	Eli	on	9976	2747,	or	register	at	
eli@manlysailability.com.au	
	

FREE	FILM	EVENING	

REPORT	IT!
	

THANK	YOU	TO	OUR	SUPPORTERS	
	

ü Alice	Cleary’s	Runners	in	the	Manly	Fun	Run	Raised	
$1414.00	for	Sailability	Memberships	

ü Premier	Automotive,	Jeff	Smit,	Boat	trailer	
inspection	for	registration 

ü Manly	Yacht	Club	
ü Ralph	Newman	Memorial	Fund	raised	$1345.00	
ü Bunnings	Warringah	Mall:	New	picnic	table	and	

Umbrella	Stand	
ü Balgowlah	Masonic	Lodge:	Donation	$3,000.00			
ü Bendigo	Bank:	PFD’s,	part	of	the	Defibrillator			
ü Cromer	Golf	Club:	Hansa	303	Black	Swan			
ü Cerno	Insurance:	Hansa	303	Vin			
ü JayCar	Electronics:	Power	Supply	for	Radio			
ü Manly	Fun	Run	Raised	by	Sailability	Runners	and	

their	Supporters	raised	approx.	$1,000.00			
ü David	Webb	Donation	of	$1,000	towards	much	

needed	equipment.			
ü Manly	Rotary	-	Long	Term	Support	

“REFLECTIONS	ON	TIME	AND	TIDE		
HIGH	TIDE	AT	DUSK,	MIDDLE	HARBOUR”	

	

RAFFLE	FOR	LYNETTE	GOULD	PAINTING	
	

There	are	just	a	few	tickets	remaining	in	theRaffle	for	Lynette’s	painting;	Tickets	are	
$10.00	each,	and	are	available	at	our	sailing	days	until	September,	or	if	you	would	
like	to	take	a	book	of	tickets	($50.00)	please	contact	Eli	on	9976	2747,		
or	Helen	at	helhen@tpg.com.au	  



	

	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	 	

TEUSNER	WINES	WINTER	SERIES	

VISITING PRIVILEGES 
Make a call ahead of your trip to the Barossa to arrange a private tasting at the winery…a 
members only privilege! 
 
SOCIETY CELLAR PRIVILEGES 
Each year we’ll release older vintage wines from our cellar only for sale to members of the 
Society 
 
SHOPPING PRIVILEGES 
Receive a 20% discount on all on line and winery purchases and take advantage of free 
freight anywhere in Australia for purchases over $250 
 
DINING PRIVILEGES 
Exclusive invites to our annual Society dinners…awesome nights of wine and food and 
more wine! 

 
PLAYGROUND PRIVILEGES 
Be first in line for our Playground wines…small lots of interesting ‘things’, available only to 
members of The Righteous Society 

AN OPEN INVITE TO ALL MANLY YACHT CLUB MEMBERS 
 
At Teusner wines, we’ve got nothing against cellar doors, but they can be fairly busy and (sometimes) 
impersonal places. So in the interests of keeping it relaxed and personal, we’ve said ‘no’ to opening a 

cellar door and ‘yes’ to establishing “the righteous society” where we offer our top Teusner drinkers 
plenty of exclusive privileges. 
!

So if you’re keen to become a member of The Righteous Society, head to 
www.teusner.com.au/the-righteous-society and sign up on line 

!
TEUSNER!WINES,!95!SAMUEL!RD,!NURIOOTPA!SA!5355!

E:!info@teusner.com.au!

JOIN	THE	RIGHTEOUS	SOCIETY	
	

http://www.teusner.com.au/the-righteous-society/	
	

GET	SOME	GREAT		WINES	AT	MYC	PRICES	
SEE	DETAILS	ON	PAGE	9	

WINTER	SERIES	GRAND	PRIZE	
2	nights	accommodation	to	value	$1200	

7	

	

A	tough	day’s	racing	and	only	the	keen,	wet	and	
bedraggled	came	back	to	the	club…	who	would	
have	thought	“Melody,	OCS,	came	home	DFL		
(last	in	Division	2)	and	still	takes	home	the	
bootie”.		Well	done	to	all	who	competed.	

Jason,	Enigma	
1st	Div	1	

Ian,	Ten	Sixty	
2nd		Div	1	

Michael,	Bullet	
Jackpot	Div	1	

EOS	
3rd	Div	2	

Jim,	Melody	
Jackpot	DFL	THANK	YOU	

RACE	COMMITTEE	
Andrew	Williams	
Peter	Walker	
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THANK	YOU	
RACE	COMMITTEE	
Graham	Radford	
Maz	Radford	
Bev	Wilkins	

	

	

WHAT	A	DRIFTER!	
What	are	the	weather	gods	dishing	up	to	Winter	Racing?	
AND	what	standards	are	slipping	in	our	racing	fleet?	

It’s	time	you	all	read	your	Sailing	Instructions	and	the	Blue	Book	again…	
• We	had	several	boats	motoring	into	the	starting	area	after	their	warning.		
• We	had	several	boats	in	the	start	area	before	their	warning	–	some	impeding	

the	vision	of	the	Race	Committee	attempting	to	record	boats	starting.	
• We	had	a	practice	start	(3	times),	but	unfortunately	on	the	last	practice	start	

the	entire	boat	did	not	recross	the	start	line	correctly.	
• With	a	bit	of	prompting,	all	boats	that	retired,	contacted	the	club.	

Summer	Racing	isn’t	far	away	…	time	to	hit	the	books	for	a	refresher!	

Apologies	for	the	appalling	quality	of	the	images	–	PLEASE,	if	you	are	on	the	deck,	or	on	the	
water,	take	some	snaps	and	send	them	to	newsletter@myc.org.au	they	would	have	to	be	better	

than	mine…	Ed	
	

“Barrel	Girl”	Nell,	with	RD	David,	Michael	(Bullet),	Greg	(Esprit),	Cleve	(Picollo),	May	(Ten	Sixty)	



	

	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	 	

VISITING PRIVILEGES 
Make a call ahead of your trip to the Barossa to arrange a private tasting at the winery…a 
members only privilege! 
 
SOCIETY CELLAR PRIVILEGES 
Each year we’ll release older vintage wines from our cellar only for sale to members of the 
Society 
 
SHOPPING PRIVILEGES 
Receive a 20% discount on all on line and winery purchases and take advantage of free 
freight anywhere in Australia for purchases over $250 
 
DINING PRIVILEGES 
Exclusive invites to our annual Society dinners…awesome nights of wine and food and 
more wine! 

 
PLAYGROUND PRIVILEGES 
Be first in line for our Playground wines…small lots of interesting ‘things’, available only to 
members of The Righteous Society 

AN OPEN INVITE TO ALL MANLY YACHT CLUB MEMBERS 
 
At Teusner wines, we’ve got nothing against cellar doors, but they can be fairly busy and (sometimes) 
impersonal places. So in the interests of keeping it relaxed and personal, we’ve said ‘no’ to opening a 

cellar door and ‘yes’ to establishing “the righteous society” where we offer our top Teusner drinkers 
plenty of exclusive privileges. 
!

So if you’re keen to become a member of The Righteous Society, head to 
www.teusner.com.au/the-righteous-society and sign up on line 

!
TEUSNER!WINES,!95!SAMUEL!RD,!NURIOOTPA!SA!5355!

E:!info@teusner.com.au!
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DATE:

Varietal        Vintage Cellar Door 
Bottle Price

MYC               
Bottle Price

Quantity 
Bottles

MYC         
Case Price

Quantity 
Cases Total

Grand Reserve Range 6 Pack
 'Strandlines' Cabernet Shiraz Wrattonbully 2013 55.00$        46.50$        279.00$       

Reserve Range 12 Pack
 'Venus Block' Chardonnay Orange 2015 35.00$        29.50$        354.00$      
 '14 Shores' Merlot Wrattonbully 2010 42.00$        35.50$        426.00$      
 'Coquun' Shiraz Hunter Valley 2013 70.00$        59.50$        714.00$      
 'The Gravels' Shiraz Viognier Wrattonbully 2012 42.00$        35.50$        426.00$      
 'Elderslee Road' Cabernet Sauvignon Wrattonbully 2012 42.00$        35.50$        426.00$      
 'Calcare' Cabernet Sauvignon Coonawarra 2012 42.00$        35.50$        426.00$      
Limited Release Range 12 Pack
Verdelho Hunter Valley 2015 22.00$        19.00$        228.00$      
 'Polly Fumé' Sem Sauv Blanc HV/OR 2015 28.00$        23.50$        282.00$      
Pinot Gris Wrattonbully 2014 22.00$        19.00$        228.00$      
Chardonnay Hunter Valley 2015 22.00$        19.00$        228.00$      
Pinot Noir Orange 2013 30.00$        25.50$        306.00$      
Merlot Wrattonbully 2012 25.00$        21.00$        252.00$      
Shiraz Hunter Valley 2014 35.00$        29.50$        354.00$      
 'The Pebbles' Shiraz Viognier Wrattonbully 2013 25.00$        21.00$        252.00$      
 'Classics' Cabernet Merlot Wrattonbully 2013 25.00$        21.00$        252.00$      
Cabernet Sauvignon Orange 2013 25.00$        21.00$        252.00$      
Varietal Range 12 Pack
Semillon Sauvignon Blanc Varietal 2015 19.00$        16.00$        192.00$      
Verdelho Varietal 2016 19.00$        16.00$        192.00$      
Pinot Gris Varietal 2015 19.00$        16.00$        192.00$      
Chardonnay Varietal 2014 19.00$        16.00$        192.00$      
Merlot Varietal 2013 19.00$        16.00$        192.00$      
Shiraz Varietal 2013 19.00$        16.00$        192.00$      
Cabernet Sauvignon Varietal 2013 19.00$        16.00$        192.00$      
SPECIAL OFFER

POLO SIZE

Freight $

Total $

Name:                                                  

DOB:                                        

Mobile:

Email:

Card Type:             Visa               Mastercard                 Diners Club                American Express

Expiry Date:                                                           CVC                                          

Signature:                                                                      

NORMALLY

$174.00 $119.00

MANLY YACHT CLUB ORDER FORM 2016

Address:                                                              

Email: ellyh@peppertreewines.com.au | www.peppertreewines.com.au 
CELLAR DOOR PHONE: 02 4909 7100   |   TOLL FREE FAX: 1800 247 746

Liquor Act1982- IT IS AN OFFENCE TO SELL OR TO SUPPLY TO OBTAIN LIQUOR ON BEHALF OF A PERSON UNDER THE AGE OF 18 YEARS      

Pepper Tree Wines Pty Ltd Liquor Licence Number 2400 3080

Freight $12.00 Non member / $ 8.00 Member Per Case With in Australia

MANLY YACHT CLUB 6 PACK 
SPECIAL OFFER                                                  
+ FREE FREIGHT + BONUS POLO

SPECIAL

Work:                                             

     Postcode:         

          State:                        Town/City:                                           

Card Holders Name:                                                                 

Delivery Instructions: 

Phone- Home:                                       

Card Number:

Date of birth must be provided to comply with Liquor Act requirements.  Pepper Tree Wines P/L Adheres to the Code of Practice and Privacy Act 1988 of the Australian Direct Marketing Association. 
Pepper Tree Wines may use the personal information you provide to contact you periodically via mail, phone and email with future special offers and promotions for an indefinite period. If you would 

prefer not to receive further marketing information or material from Pepper Tree Wines please tick this box.



	

	

GET	PUBLISHED!!!	PLEASE	SEND	SUBMISSIONS	
FOR	THE	NEXT	NEWSLETTER	BY	

	10th	AUGUST	2016	TO…	
newsletter@myc.org.au	

	

		

Call	our	Crew	Coordinator	
On	the	crew	link	number	0400	269	148	

CREW	LOOKING	FOR	BOAT	
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PLEASE	THANK	OUR	SPONSORS	BY	SUPPORTING	THEM	

DISCLAIMER:	All	results	published	in	the	newsletter	are	as	
published	on	the	Manly	Yacht	Club	website	at	the	time	of	
going	to	press.	All	results	are	provisional	until	ratified	by	
the	individual	Race	Director	and/or	Sailing	Committee.	
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WWW.MYC.ORG.AU		DIARY	DATES:	PLEASE	CHECK	THE	ON-LINE	CALENDAR	FOR	ALL	UPCOMING	EVENTS	


